

BOARD OF HEALTH May 7, 2019

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:45 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams, Dr. Daniel King and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be May 21, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from the March 19, 2019 meeting.

New Business

Highland Estates-Definitive Subdivision plan

The Board reviewed the subdivision plan for Darby Lane/Highland Estates. All septic testing has been completed and there are no issues. Dr. King motioned to approve, Dr. Williams, seconded, voted 3-0.

635 Main Street- Definitive Subdivision plan

The Board reviewed the subdivision plan for 635 Main Street. This project is on sewer and there are no issues. Dr. King motioned to approve, Dr. Williams, seconded, voted 3-0.

203 Lowell Street- Definitive Subdivision plan

The Board reviewed the subdivision plan for Veterans Way/203 Lowell Street. This project is on sewer and there are no issues. Dr. King motioned to approve, Dr. Williams, seconded, voted 3-0.

109 West Street-housing update

The Director gave an update on the ongoing housing issues at 109 West Street. The resident, Michael Bodnar and the owners of the property, Ronald and Joanne Bodnar are making progress with cleaning up the property. There is a large amount of junk throughout the property, inside and out and it will be a long cleanup process. A housing court hearing is scheduled for Friday May 10, 2019 at which time the judge will hear the case and issue a finding.

Department Business

The Director gave each Board member a packet of information in reference to the Open Meeting Law and Public Records request.

Dr. Williams had a question relative to the nationwide measles outbreak and if we are getting any inquiries. The Director stated that only one person has come into the Public Health Nurse's office asking about a vaccine. We gave them some information and instructed them to see their primary care doctor. We do not have any measles vaccine at this time. The Director will put some measles information on the Board of Health website.

Ms. Sabounjian updated the Board that she is reviewing the latest Olin documents, the draft interim action feasibility study for OU3. The town consultants are reviewing as well and comments will be provided by the due date at the end of May.

Board of Health Minutes May 7, 2019 Page 2

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn at 6:15 p.m., second by Ms. Sabounjian. Voted 3-0.

Recording

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health